



Prestonpans

Community Council

Agenda

Tuesday 13th May 2014

Welcome by Chair

Apologies

Police Report

Matters Arising:

Adoption of minutes: 08/04/14

Secretary Report

Treasurer Report

Reports: Open

AOCB

Close meeting



Prestonpans Community Council

Minutes Tuesday 8th April

Apologies

Mike Inglis, Les Duff, Alex Czech, Kevin Davanna, Pc Gilchrist

Present

Jimmy Yule, Zoe Inglis, Margaret Kay, DJ, Alec Park, Graeme Hutchieson, Iain Scott, Ann Thompson, Willie Innes, Steven Brown, Esther Hutchieson

Adoption of minutes of 11/02/14, 11/03/14: Margaret Kay and Graeme Hutchieson

Police Report

No attendance

Matters Arising

War Memorial

This wasn't on agenda but we had Tommy from the legion to give some information about it. The owners are East Lothian Council. We can apply for match funding. They have had three quotes: £15,000, £18,000, £16,000 which would cover repairing his missing nose. It was agreed that Tommy would meet up with DJ to see what could be done.

Inch Cape proposal

The expected presentation on this was cancelled late afternoon. We are arranging a separate meeting with them.

Field opposite Royal Musselburgh planning proposal

A meeting was held at the Library where they were very keen to hear our views. This is one of many meetings that they will be carrying during the planning process. We raised our concerns, but they had included the provision of a new cemetery for the town which is high on our list of issues for the town.

Meeting with Police Inspector

The inspector explained the cutbacks the force has seen and the impact for our area. Fiona our community police officer will now cover three towns. We raised our concerns that local knowledge will be lost as discussed.

Harlawhill House concerns

Freddie a member of the public wanted to raise concerns. Willie Innes explained that the house is a danger to the public a health and safety issue this is why the road is closed. The house itself is of historical importance for the town which has to be considered. The dangers have been indentified to the owner, and the council have been trying to work with the owner. Willie assured us that there will be developments with this issue within the year.

Xmas Lights group

Kevin wasn't there to explain and it was agreed that we would discuss at the next meeting when Kevin was there. Zoe gave a brief overview that there was a lack of volunteers which the group needed to make it happen with low attendance at meetings.

Secretary Report

This was mainly arranging meetings and information on matters arising.

Treasurers Report

- | | |
|--|--------|
| 1)Funding letter request from Sarah Warnock Athlete for Commonwealth Games | £ open |
| 2)Funding letter request from Hockey Club | £1000 |
| 3)Funding letter request from Preston Athletic Club | £800 |
| 4) Funding letter request from Dalkeith & Monktonhall Brass Band | £800 |

£2000 in main account and £1656.79

£1656.79 in admin account (£1265.17 is Xmas lights)

Agreed Action

- 1)200
- 2)200
- 3)350
- 4)500

AOCB

There is a new community rail partnership which we should be involved in. DJ, Jimmy, Iain and Mike to represent us.

Meeting closed 20:20